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Regular monthly meetings: 
Monthly meetings of the Society are held on the first 

Wednesday of each month (except January) at the 

Seventh Day Adventist Church, corner Gould and 

Macleay St. Turner. Meetings commence at 8:00pm 

with the library and trading table open from 7:30pm. 

 

Meeting Program: 
July: Geoff Dyne - Maxillarias 

August: Ben Walcott - Chelsea Flower Show 
 

 

 

Upcoming Orchid Events 

 

Southern Riviera Orchid Society: 7
th
 July, 9am - 

2pm, CWA Hall, Wason St, Milton 

Eurobodalla Orchid Club: 13-14
th
 July, Fri 9am - 

4pm, Sat 9am - 2pm, CWA Hall, Queen St, Moruya 

Batemans Bay Orchid and Foliage Society: 20-21
st
 

July, Fri 10am - 8pm, Sat 10am - 3pm, Soldiers Club, 

2 Beach Rd, Batemans Bay 

St Ives Orchid Fair: 17-19
th
 August, Fri & Sat 9am - 

4pm, Sun 9am - 3pm, St Ives Showground, St Ives. 

Phone: 9452 3202 

Eurobodalla Orchid Club: 24-26
th
 August, Fri & Sat 

9am - 5pm, Sun 9am - 1pm, Narooma Sports and 

Leisure Centre, Blue Water Dr, Narooma 

 

 

 
May Judges’ Choice Hybrid: Vanda ‘Sansai Blue’, grown 

by Ben Walcott 

 

President’s Comments 

 

We discussed the challenge of declining club 

memberships at the AGM. Although our club is not 

alone in this, we fully intend the buck the trend. The 

way to do it is attract new members and ensure we 

provide the experience they want so that they become 

long-term members and good friends. Over the last 

few years we have found that weekend workshops are 

not popular, so we will run a segment before each 

monthly meeting aimed at novice growers. Karen 

Groeneveld has agreed to organise these sessions, 

which will run from 7:40 to 8:00 in the back room. To 

accommodate this activity, we will aim to open the hall 

earlier – more like 7:15 than 7:30.  We also need to 

ensure our new members feel welcome. The people 

who  are trying to organise various bits of the meeting 

often don’t have time to chat (let alone scratch 

themselves), so I would ask that each member make an 

effort to introduce yourself to new members and 

visitors and make them feel welcome. 

 

I would like to thank Laurie Woods and John Ryan 

who are stepping down from committee, and welcome 

Christine Finch and Paul Tyerman to the committee for 

2012/13. 

 

 

Committee Members 

 

President: Jane Wright  

Vice President: Bill Ferris 6297 5635 

Treasurer: Robyn Noel 6258 5734 

Secretary: Peter Coyne  

Committee: Christine Finch  

 Bob Forrester  

 Karen Groeneveld 6299 7080 

 Zoe Groeneveld 6299 7080 

 Paul Tyerman  

 

 

Committee meetings: 

9
th
 July: Karen Groeneveld 

6
th
 August: Robyn Noel 

 
Disclaimer 

© 2011 The Orchid Society of Canberra, The Orchid 

Society of Canberra disclaims liability for any loss, financial 

or otherwise caused as a result of the contents of this 

Bulletin



 

 

Annual Report from the President 

 

What makes a club like ours successful is the active 

participation of the members – the giving as well as 

receiving. We see that every time our executive meets 

and plans another meeting or function, and we see it at 

each monthly meeting when people pitch in to set up 

the hall, count the votes, speak on how they grow their 

orchids, and wash up the cups. Most members help out 

one way or another at our spring show, and some folks 

take on very large responsibilities indeed. But the point 

is that by being involved, we all enhance our 

enjoyment of our club. 

 

At the risk of forgetting someone, I still feel that some 

members deserve a special mention. Bill Ferris has 

done an outstanding job as our treasurer and 

webmaster over the last year. Robyn Noel has kept the 

society’s correspondence in hand and provided lots of 

good advice from her experience as the immediate past 

president. Laurie Woods as Vice President has stepped 

in to run monthly meetings while I have been away 

and lined up many of our guest speakers in the last 

year. Karen and Zoe Groeneveld provided the supper 

at each meeting, and Zoe produced the bulletin. 

Thanks to Ros Walcott for being the librarian, Mark 

Fraser, Bob Forrester, Peter Coyne for managing the 

display table and popular vote, and Audrey Rough for 

working the door and raffle each meeting. Yvonne 

Day, Bob Bush, Kevin Dawes all seem to be helping 

out somewhere each meeting, wherever there seems a 

need. 

 

I would like particularly to thank the committee 

members who have stood down this year: Laurie 

Woods, whose contributions I mentioned earlier, and 

John Ryan for his wise counsel in executive meetings 

and his regular contributions to the bulletin. Thank you 

from all of us. 

 

Little more than a year to go! 

   
Check the calendar and register to come to the 

7
th

 Australasian Native Orchid Society 
Conference & Show 

Held at Strathpine (Queensland, Australia) 
Hosted by Kabi Group (Inc.) 

Full Conference - 22-24
th

 August 2013 
Public show days - 23-24

th
 August 2013 

ANOS Gen. Meeting for affiliated members 25
th

 
August 
For fuller details see www.ourshopfront.com/kabi 
and follow the Conference link 

 
May Orchid of the Night: Oncidium ornithorhynchum, 

grown by Karen Groeneveld 

 

 

ATTENTION NEW MEMBERS 

Information Sessions for Novice Growers – 

Commencing at the July meeting 

 

From the July meeting, we are planning to hold a short 

information session each meeting for novice growers, 

starting a little earlier than the regular meeting. The 

session will commence at 7:40 in the ‘back room’ 

(where we have our library collection) and run up to 

the commencement of the regular meeting at 8pm. All 

newer members are invited to come and share 

questions, problems, ideas, growing tips – whatever 

you would like. I’ve offered to get the ball rolling at 

our next meeting (July), so if you are a newer member, 

I’d love to hear from you about what you would like 

these sessions to include. Drop me an email at 

groeneveld@internode.on.net, or give me a ring on 

02 6299 7080 (AH). 

Karen Groeneveld 

 

 

 
May Judges’ Choice Species: Corysanthes hispida, grown 

by Nita Wheeler 

http://www.ourshopfront.com/kabi
mailto:groeneveld@internode.on.net


 

 

With This Orchid I Thee Wed 

 

By Lance Sanders 

 

 
 

I bought my first Cymbidium in about 1967 when I 

was living in Adelaide, and since then have had small 

collections wherever we lived, in Los Angeles for 2 

years, then Sydney, and finally Canberra, where we 

have lived since 1982. When we first moved here, I 

was disappointed with the severe impact Canberra 

winters can have on Cymbidiums, but over the years 

have learned how to protect them from the worst of the 

frosts. 

 

Several years ago I started to enlarge my collection, 

and when my daughter and her fiancé announced their 

engagement, they said they wanted orchids for their 

wedding in Canberra in 2011 and asked if I would 

have some flowering in November. My daughter 

wanted to carry some of them herself, and if there were 

enough flowers available, to have some for others in 

the bridal party. Of course November is late in the 

season, but in reviewing flowering times in some of 

the previous years, I thought it might be possible. 

 

Early in 2011, she asked if Cymbidiums could be 

grown from seed, to which I replied yes, but that I 

couldn’t germinate them because of the need for a 

symbiotic fungus in the germination process. Because 

of the orchid theme, she wondered if it would be 

possible to grow up some seedlings, and give one to 

each of the guests at the wedding reception. I 

suggested that I could get a culture flask or two of 

seedlings, and grow them up in pots until November. 

 

In February 2011 I phoned a grower in Adelaide with 

whom I had had a number of dealings, to discuss what 

might be possible. As always, the proprietor Graham 

Morris was very helpful. Because of the very short 

time frame we had to work in, I took his advice and 

purchased 80 community pot seedlings, and because I 

could not find pots of the right size in Canberra, he 

provided the pots too. Graham shipped the plants bare 

root, and I spent several enjoyable hours cleaning and 

disinfecting the pots and potting up the plants.  

Graham had also very graciously given our daughter 

and son-in-law naming rights to the grex. 

 

I kept the seedlings under shade-cloth and monitored 

the overnight minimum temperatures from March 

onwards. By late April it was getting quite cold at 

night, and I moved the pots under a veranda, where 

temperatures were a little higher. I also shifted the 

flowering-sized plants under the veranda to provide 

additional shade and slow flower spike development. I 

moved the seedlings and most of the pots that were in 

spike back under the shade-cloth in early September. 

All the seedlings had survived winter well; to reduce 

the risk of losses, I had applied furalaxyl (Fongarid ®), 

a systemic antifungal compound every six weeks until 

the week before the wedding. 

 

Graham had cautioned that because November was 

late in the flowering season, it might be difficult to 

ensure that flowers would still be available then. 

Several of the mature plants developed flower spikes, 

and as expected, some had bloomed too early to be still 

available in November. However, growth of some of 

the spikes had slowed considerably during late autumn 

and winter, and things looked promising. I left two of 

the early/mid spring flowering plants in the shade 

under the veranda, and the flowers on both of these 

were in good condition on the day. I moved other 

plants that were in spike around under the shade-cloth 

at various times, to provide more or less sunlight, and 

control the rate of growth a bit. 

 

I can’t be sure whether my plant shuffling had any real 

effect on flower development times, but in the end we 

had enough flowers for corsages, bouquets and 

buttonholes for the whole bridal party, which included 

three attendants, page boy and flower girl, and also the 

four parents. The orchid theme continued at the 

reception, and the seedlings, together with some 

cultural notes, were well received by guests. Many of 

them commented on the novelty of receiving a living 

memento of the big day. We are all now anxiously 

awaiting the first flowering so that our daughter and 

son-in-law can make application to the Royal 

Horticultural Society of London for the registration of 

their name. 

 

 



 

 

Special thanks to Graham Morris, whose courtesy and 

good advice is greatly appreciated by all, and to our 

florist, Jan Logan of Flowers from Chisholm, who 

made up the superb floral arrangements for our 

daughter and son-in-law’s wedding. 

 

Postscript: Most of the Cymbidium seedlings are still 

in Canberra, but some have new homes in Melbourne, 

Adelaide, Denmark, Finland and Germany. Why 

Europe?  Our daughter married a Dane; they are now 

living in Denmark, and have many European relatives 

and friends living there. But that is another story. 

 

Orchids are usually grown indoors in Denmark, near a 

window, as the average outdoor temperature 

is approx. 0-5 C, and for several of the winter months 

temperatures drop to well below zero. Now, several 

months after arrival in Denmark, they are all rapidly 

growing new leaves, much more rapidly than they do 

outdoors in Canberra. Daylight that far north is scarce 

in winter, but perhaps the plants grow well because 

they sit indoors at uniformly warm temperatures. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
May Judges’ Choice Specimen & Orchid of the Night: 

Dendrochilum wenzelii, grown by Don Chesher 

 

 

General Meeting Minutes 

May 2012 

 

Visitor: Denis Anderson 

Apologies: Lynne & Brian Phelan, Theo & Jenny 

Schutz, Rob & Audrey Rough, June Doyle,  Gert & 

Trudi Friedrich 

Members Present: 31 

 

Speaker: Dr Colin Bower - Detection of cryptic 

species of sexually deceptive orchids by 

specific pollinators 

Dr Colin Bower is recognised as one of the leading 

Australian experts in orchid pollination. He gave a talk 

to the Society on work he has done to identify orchid 

species using their unique relationship with their insect 

pollinators. 

The flowers of Chiloglottis and related genera mimic 

female Thynnidae wasps both in shape, and by 

emitting a pheromone which the males can pick up 

from 20 metres or more away. The males of particular 

wasp species are attracted to particular orchid species, 

and in most cases, there is a highly specific 

relationship between the two. Colin has developed an 

experimental methodology to identify the pollinators 

of specific orchids, and to distinguish between 

morphologically indistinct variants of both the orchids 

and the wasps – ie ‘cryptic species’. 

Colin places vases of flowers from a single species of 

orchid in the orchid’s habitat and traps the wasps as 

they visit and attempt to mate with the flowers. This 

way, he determines which species of orchids are 

pollinated by which species of wasps. In some cases, 

he has discovered that two orchids that would 

otherwise appear to be the same species, are 

consistently visited by two different wasps – 

suggesting that the orchids are different. He has also 

identified differences between populations of what was 

originally thought to be the same wasp – two variants 

of wasp (morphologically indistinct other than the 

colouration of spots on the abdomen) were attracted to 

different orchid species, suggesting that the wasps are 

different. 



 

 

Minutes of previous meetings were read from the 

Bulletin - acceptance moved by Nita Wheeler and 

seconded by Mark Clements - accepted 

 

Secretary’s Report: 

Bulletins: Eurobodalla - May 2012 

 Sapphire Coast - April 2012 

 Albury-Wodonga - May 2012 

 Bateman’s Bay  - May 2012 

 Miriam Anne Newsletter – April/May 

2012 

Magazines: Orchadian - March 2012 

 American Orchid Review - March 2012 

Other mail: Bank statement 

 Receipt from Australian Orchid 

Foundation 

 Book: Stanhopeas by Barney Greer for the 

library 

 Books for the Society and members: 

Australian Succulent Orchids 

 Thank you note from Comstat 

 

Acceptance moved by Anne Mackenzie and seconded 

by Nita Wheeler - approved 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Balance: $21,033.93 - membership dues coming in. 

Acceptance moved by Mark Fraser and seconded by 

Ben Walcott - approved 

 

From the President:  
A note will go into the Bulletin on the updating of the 

Constitution - volunteers are called for to assist with 

changes. Nominations are needed for the Committee - 

to be discussed with current members. 

 

Raffle Prizes:  Tony Smith, Paul Tyerman, Jim 

Wheeler, Karen Groeneveld. 

Lucky Door Prize:  Venetia Major 

Meeting closed: 10.20pm   

 

 

 
June Judges’ Choice Hybrid: Doritaenopsis Yu Pin Sweety, 

grown by David Judge 

June Orchid of the Night:  
Bulbophyllum rothschildianum grown by  

Karen Groeneveld 

 

 
 

Bulbophyllum rothschildianum was named after 

Rothschild, a keen orchidist and member of the 

English banking family. It comes from the southern 

Yunnan Province of China, north-eastern India and 

Assam where it grows as an epiphyte in lowland 

forests. The species has a rambling habit and a 

tendency to produce multiple leads so it grows quickly 

into a specimen plant. Each inflorescence has 4 to 8 

flowers in an umbel-like terminal cluster. The plants 

flower better with bright light, especially in winter. 

They can tolerate a minimum of 5 °C in winter as long 

as the days are warm (about 20 °C).  

 

I grow mine in a cool to intermediate glasshouse, with 

a temperature range from about 10°C - 26°C and 

humidity set at 70%. The glasshouse is shaded with 

50% aluminet shade cloth in the warmer months and a 

fan circulates the air 24/7. 

 

I find that Bulbophyllums do better for me when 

potted-up, rather than mounted. The 

B. rothschildianum is potted into a wooden basket (the 

boundaries of which it wilfully ignores), with a mix of 

medium bark, medium coir chips and expanded clay 

balls (a hydroponics medium). It sits fairly high up in 

the glasshouse, where it gets plenty of light and air 

movement. During the warmer months the glasshouse 

is watered twice a week - once automatically for a few 

minutes and once by hand. I fertilize regularly 

(fortnightly?) during that period – more recently I’ve 

got lazy and relied more on using the ‘fertilizer wand’ 

when watering. Over the colder months, the automatic 

watering is turned off and I water by hand once a 

week. 

 

The plant grows like a weed, and has flowered 

spectacularly the last two years, despite being divided. 

I suspect what has really made the difference is 

maintaining the humidity at a predictable level – 

something I’ve been able to do thanks to the electronic 

genius of my husband, Peter. The challenge is keeping 

the power bill manageable! 



 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

6 June 2012 

 

Meeting opened by President Jane Wright at 8:00pm  

Apologies: Mark Clements, Anne Mackenzie, Lynn 

and Brian Phelan, Theo and Jenny Schutz, John Ryan,  

Ben & Xaiomei Wallace, Tim Sill, Ron & June Doyle, 

Audrey & Rob Rough, Craig Allen, Bill Ferris 

Guests: None  

 

The minutes of the previous AGM were read - 

acceptance moved by Ben Walcott and seconded by 

Karen Groeneveld - approved 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  

Jane Wright, on behalf of Bill Ferris, presented a suite 

of reports that gave the annual position of the accounts 

of the Orchid Society covering expenditure, revenue, 

assets and attendance over the last several years. The 

bank balance was given as $21,630.80. 

Acceptance moved by Laurie Woods and seconded by 

Karen Groeneveld - approved  

 

A discussion was held on what can be done to try and 

increase members. A variety of ideas were put forward 

and it was decided to have a further discussion at the 

next committee meeting. Also discussed were thoughts 

about encouraging new members with an organised 

group before each general meeting. 

 

Jane handed over the meeting to Robyn Noel as Public 

Officer to announce the committee members for the 

2012/2013 year: 

President: Jane Wright  

Vice President: Bill Ferris 

Treasurer: Robyn Noel 

Secretary: Peter Coyne  

Members: Christine Finch 

 Bob Forrester 

 Karen Groeneveld 

 Zoe Groeneveld 

 Paul Tyerman 

 

The Committee was approved by the membership.  

 

Auditors: Tony Curtis and Associates were nominated 

as auditors by Jane Wright and seconded by Robyn 

Noel - approved 

 

President’s Report: 

Jane gave a brief report thanking the outgoing 

committee, in particular Laurie Woods & John Ryan 

who have stepped down, and welcoming the new 

committee. She will provide a more detailed report for 

the Bulletin. 

Acceptance moved by Nita Wheeler and seconded by 

Warwick Finch - approved 

 

Meeting closed at 8:31 PM  

 
June Judges’ Choice Species: Bulbophyllum grandiflorum, 

grown by Mark Fraser & Sandra Corbett 

 

General Meeting Minutes 

June 2012 

 

Visitor: Simon Barry 

Apologies: Lynne & Brian Phelan, John Ryan, Ben & 

Xaiomei Wallace, Mark Clements & Anne McKenzie, 

Theo & Jenny  Schutz, Timothy Sill, Ron & June 

Doyle, Rob & Audrey Rough, Craig Allen, Bill Ferris 

Members Present: 28 

 

Speaker: Peter Coyne - Norfolk Island’s Flora 

 

Peter presented an illustrated talk on the flora of 

Norfolk Island including its ten orchid species. The 

island provides an interesting demonstration of 

biogeography as the volcanic activity which created it 

ended only about two million years ago, and it has 

been colonised by plants and animals from remote 

sources since then. Regular ice ages have caused the 

island to vary greatly in size over a cycle of about 

100,000 years. Many plants and animals must have 

become extinct, at least locally, as sea levels rose each 

time. The process of the arrival and extinction of 

species is even now continuing. 

 

Norfolk Island has some of the world’s rarest plants, 

including an endemic Hibiscus with only a single 

genotype, also a Myoporum (Boobialla) and an orchid 

(Phreatia limenophylax), both of which only had 5 

known mature plants in 2003. There are also eight 

other species with fewer than 50 mature plants. Nearly 

one-quarter of the 182 native plant species are endemic 

(and two genera, one extinct), while 47 are listed 

nationally as threatened. The endemic orchids include 

the Thelychiton macropus macropus, which was 

named in 1833 as the type species for the genus 

Thelychiton based on material collected on Norfolk 

Island in 1804. The type species of Thelymitra, 

T. longifolia, was named by Johann Forster and his son 

Georg in 1775 using material they collected on New 

Zealand’s South Island during Cook’s second Pacific 

voyage. It was first recorded on Norfolk Island in 

1998, one of the most recent plant arrivals. 



 

 

Another orchid might have migrated in the other 

direction. The tiny Taeniophyllum norfolkianum, 

previously considered endemic to Norfolk, was 

reported last September to occur at a single site in New 

Zealand. It lacks leaves and pseudobulbs, has roots just 

1.5 mm across, and flowers 2 mm by 1 mm across. 

 

Secretary’s Report:  

Bulletins: Eurobodalla - May 2012 with information 

on Winter Show and show schedule 

 Sapphire Coast - May 2012 

 Albury-Wodonga - May 2012 

 Batemans Bay - May 2012 

 Royal Horticultural Society of Victoria - 

Winter Bulletin 

Other mail: Letter from Sapphire Coast with 

invitation to 30
th
 Anniversary Dinner 

 Note from members E &S Morris stating 

owing to other commitments they won’t  

stay as members 

 Email from ANOS Kabi Group with 

advance notice of 7
th
 Annual ANOS 

Show August 2013 

 

Acceptance moved by Nita Wheeler and seconded by 

Karen Groeneveld – approved 

 

President’s announcements: 

- Theo Schutz (at Dalmeny) has offered two of his 

glasshouses at no cost to any interested member as 

long as they can come and take it away.  

- Kevin Dawes donated flowering seedlings (four 

years from de-flasking) of Coelogyne fimbriata. 

These were given to three new members and 

others placed on the raffle table.  

- Beginning at the next meeting Karen Groeneveld 

will present or organise sessions especially for 

novices starting at 7:40 pm. 

 

Jane presented Geoff Dyne with trophies for his 

awards at the 2011 show: Champion Orchid of the 

Show, Champion Species Orchid, Champion Specimen 

Orchid and Champion Any Other Orchid - all for his 

Maxillaria longissima ‘Long Tails'. 

 

There was no Treasurer’s report in view of the 

comprehensive report from the Treasurer at the AGM 

immediately preceding this meeting. 

 

Raffle Prizes: Chris Finch, Don Chesher, Nita 

Wheeler, Bob Forrester and Sandra Corbett 

Lucky Door Prize: won by Laurie Woods who had 

donated the prize - Simon Barry won the re-run 

Meeting closed: 10.10pm 

 

 

 

 
June Judges’ Choice Specimen: Epidendrum porpax, grown 

by Jane Wright 

 

Sapphire Coast Orchid Club 

30
th

 Anniversary 

 
The Sapphire Coast Orchid Club has issued the 

following invitation to members of the Orchid Society 

of Canberra: 

 

The Sapphire Coast Orchid Club is celebrating our 30
th
 

anniversary this year. To mark the occasion, we are 

holding a dinner at the Merimbula RSL Club and we 

would like to extend an invitation to all our friends at 

the Orchid Society of Canberra to join us for the 

evening. The cost of the dinner is subsidised by our 

club, and the cost to participants is $15 per head for the 

meal which will be a set menu. If you have special 

dietary requirements please let us know. Drinks are at 

participants’ own expense. 

 

The dinner is on the Sunday of our winter show, so 

why not make a weekend of it and enter some plants in 

the show. We would love to see you. 

 

Venue: Merimbula RSL Club, 52-54 Main Street, 

Merimbula 

Date: Saturday 11
th
 August, 2012 

Time: 6:30pm for a 7:00pm start 

RSVP: Monday 6
th
 August 2012 to: 

P.O. Box 1187, Bega, NSW 2550 

Or email: thecliffs@bigpond.com 

 

Sales Table 

 

Pots/Fertilizer/wire 

products 

Bill Ferris 6297 5635 

Shirts Robyn Noel 6258 5734 

25th Anniversary 

glasses 

Ben Walcott 6161 2742 

Bark David Judge  

Orchid Mate Laurie Woods  

 

  



 

 

Bulahdelah 

May 2012 

By Zoe Groeneveld 

 

I was very fortunate recently to accompany Dr Mark Clements as a volunteer to assist with his work at Bulahdelah, 

northeast of Newcastle. We checked on populations of Corybas (Helmet Orchids), Cryptostylis hunteriana (Leafless 

Tongue Orchid) and Rhizanthella slateri (Eastern Underground Orchid). Both the Cryptostylis and the Rhizanthella 

were dormant, but we did see flowers of Corybas, Corysanthes, Acianthus and Petalochilus. The Corybas barbarae 

were flowering in great numbers and the Petalochilus catenatus seemed a little early, but there were many of them in 

bloom as well. 

 

  
Corybas barbarae Corybas dowlingii? 

  
Corybas aconitiflorus Corysanthes pruinosa 

  
Acianthus fornicatus Petalochilus catenatus 

 

  



 

 

Popular Vote May 2012 
 

Category Plant Owner 

Laeliinae species Laelia perenii Bill Ferris 

Laeliinae hybrid Brassolaeliocattleya Cherry Suisse Rob Rough 

Vandae  Renanthera storei Jane Wright 

Oncidiinae Oncidium ornithorhynchum Karen Groeneveld 

Paphiopedilum species Paphiopedilum spicerianum David Judge 

Paphiopedilum hybrid Paphiopedilum Macabre Pie David Judge 

Coelogyninae Dendrochilum wenzelii Don Chesher 

Pleurothallidinae Pleurothallis praecipua Don Chesher 

Cymbidium Cymbidium Morialta ‘Morialta Falls’ Rob Rough 

Australian epiphyte Sarcochilus Burgundy on Ice Rob Rough 

Vappodes lithicola Jane Wright 

Australian terrestrial  Corysanthes hispidus Nita Wheeler 

Any other orchid  Bulbophyllum Elizabeth Ann ‘Buckleberry’ Jane Wright 

Orchid of the Night Oncidium ornithorhynchum Karen Groeneveld 

Dendrochilum wenzelii Don Chesher 

Judges Choice - Hybrid Vanda Sansai Blue Ben Walcott 

Judges Choice - Species Corysanthes hispida Nita Wheeler 

Judges Choice - Specimen Dendrochilum wenzelii Don Chesher 

 

 

Popular Vote June 2012 
 

Category Plant Owner 

Laeliinae species Epidendrum porpax Jane Wright 

Laeliinae hybrid 
Blc. Burdekin Storm ‘Midnight’ x Blc. Fred Stewart 

‘ Jack Kanamoto’ 

Bob Bush 

Paphiopedilum species 
Paphiopedilum venustum David Judge 

Paphiopedilum insigne var. sanderae David Judge 

Paphiopedilum hybrid Paphiopedilum Carnusianum David Judge 

Oncidiinae Brassia Memoria Fritz Boedeker ‘Witchdoctor’ Geoff Dyne 

Coelogyninae Dendrochilum mucronatum Kevin Dawes 

Vandae Doritaenopsis Yu Pin Sweety David Judge 

Bulbophyllum Bulbophyllum rothschildianum Karen Groeneveld 

Exotic Dendrobinae Dendrobium Yukidaruma ‘The King’ Bob Bush 

Pleurothallidinae Pleurothallis stricta Karen Groeneveld 

Australian terrestrial  Taurantha collina Nita Wheeler 

Any other orchid Mediocalcar decoratum Karen Groeneveld 

Orchid of the Night Bulbophyllum rothschildianum Karen Groeneveld 

Judges Choice - Hybrid Doritaenopsis Yu Pin Sweety David Judge 

Judges Choice - Species Bulbophyllum grandiflorum Mark Fraser & Sandra 

Corbett 

Judges Choice - Specimen Epidendrum porpax Jane Wright 



 

 

 
  



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Contributions to the Bulletin 

You can get material to the editor by the following means: 

In person: At meetings, or if I am not there to either Robyn Noel or Bill Ferris. 

By mail: 112 Tharwa Road, Karabar NSW, 2620.  not the Orchid Soc PO Box 

By phone: (02) 6299 7080 (h) 

By email: zoe.groeneveld@internode.on.net           Editor:  Zoe Groeneveld



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Orchid Society of Canberra 
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